Frensham Parish Council

Minutes for Planning, Environment & Highways Committee Meeting 16th February 2022 7.30pm
 Frensham Parish Council Office

Members

aCllr Turner-Mumford (Chair of Planning, Highways & Environment)

Cllr Lamb (Vice Chair)
Cllr Davis
Cllr Willis

Guy Olden (Advisor)
Surrey C. Cllr David Harmer
P93/20
 Apologies

Cllr Turner-Mumford of which reasons were accepted.
P94/20
Disclosure of Financial and Other Interests.
To receive from Members, in relation to any items included on the agenda for this meeting, disclosure of any interests which are required to be disclosed by Section 28 of the Localism Act 2011, which Frensham Parish Council endorses.

None
P95/20 Questions from the Members of the Public

None.

P96/20 Planning applications
WA/2022/00299 - Listed building consent for erection of extensions and alterations to Frensham Manor following partial demolition.

FRENSHAM MANOR, MILL LANE, FRENSHAM, FARNHAM, GU10 3EE

FPC has no objection.

WA/2022/00240 - Certificate of lawfulness under section 191 for the erection of an outbuilding and its continued incidental use.

CHURT PLACE, THURSLEY ROAD, CHURT, FARNHAM, GU10 2LQ

FPC has no objection, but request the outbuilding remains ancillary to main dwelling.

WA/2022/00218 - Change of use from annex to the main dwelling to short term holiday let; installation of two skylights and alterations to fenestration.

STOCKSFIELD HOUSE, TILFORD ROAD, CHURT, FARNHAM, GU10 2LS

FPC objects due to contrary of WBC green belt policy. FPC would want to question compliance with permitted development rights under RD2.  Any approval of consent for change of use should be conditional on the annex remaining ancillary to the main dwelling.

WA/2022/00221 - Application under section 73 to vary conditions 1 (Approved site layout), 12 (Ecology Appraisal) and 14 (Dormouse Method statement) of WA/2017/1962 to remove the dormouse corridor to the rear of the gardens

CHURT PLACE NURSERY, TILFORD ROAD, CHURT GU10 2LN

FPC would like to inquire if there is a plan with Natural England and Surrey Wildlife Trust to find an alternative route and if they support the proposal to ensure future protection. Without satisfactory information, FPC are unable to comment further and therefore mindful to object at this stage.

WA/2022/00383 - Erection of four dwellings and garages, following demolition of buildings and stables, removal of hard standings, and sand school, with formation of new access road

BORROW HOUSE FARM, JUMPS ROAD, CHURT, FARNHAM, GU10 2LB
FPC is concerned that the proposal is not in keeping with the density of existing houses in Jumps Road and the retention of the existing individual character of dwellings in the neighbouring area. FPC states that the proposal is contrary to WBC green belt policy. There is particular concern due to the locality to a triple SSSI adjacent to the boundary of the development which is of national importance to retain. The council would like to see more information provided by WBC before a decision can be made and if WBC are mindful to approve, we request our local Borough Cllr to call the application to committee.

WA/2022/00428 - Erection of a greenhouse and installation of outside swimming pool

16 LLOYD GEORGE GARDENS, CHURT, FARNHAM, GU10 2BE


FPC has no objection, provided sufficient tree screen age is provided. WBC must give consideration to any proposed lighting, given it is located within an unlit area that may impact on wildlife or neighbouring properties.

WA/2022/00488 - Erection of extensions and alterations to existing garage to provide double garage with ancillary habitable accommodation above.

JANDOR COTTAGE, LOWICKS ROAD, RUSHMOOR, FARNHAM, GU10 2EZ



FPC object based on RD2 and proximity to neighbouring property.

P97/20  Other Planning Matters
a. Report of Western Villages meeting with Waverley Borough Council of 24th January 2022

The Chairs of the Western Villages met virtually with Head of Planning and WBC Business and Performance Manager to discuss concerns around the planning system

WBC advised that the backlog of applications are almost cleared. It was noted that the extended period of time to validate applications resulting in the backlog had resulted in a high number of complaints.
Each Parish went through their complaints in turn and WBC confirmed that extra resource was required to support the computer issues that are currently being resolved and continue to recruit to provide a better service going forward.

It was noted that the steering group were aware of the speed and performance issues and that this was being worked on. WBC confirmed they wants the system to work better to allow for better engagement and that this will improve. 
WBC agreed the importance of working with Parish Councils who understood their area and were best placed to advise on applications. They confirmed that each case officer does conduct a site visit to understand each application and the impact of the area. 

In response to the concern regarding reference to village design statements etc as part of the planning process, WBC advised that there is a hierarchy of documents including the Local Plan and Neighbourhood Plan (once adopted) etc. and that WBC should be taking these into account and referencing them in the officer report. It was highlighted that the ultimate document was obviously the NPPF and so, in some cases, the officer would need to consider whether on balance there was sufficient evidence to refuse the application on design grounds. 
b. To review and comment on Waverley Affordable Homes Delivery Strategy 2022-25 Consultation (previously circulated)

The strategy was reviewed, and it was decided that FPC would support the current proposal.

c. To review and comment on Waverley’s Community Governance Review on towns and parishes (previously circulated)

FPC feel that parishes of the Western villages work well collaboratively and feel this should remain as it is, although they welcome the recommendation for Thursley to be incorporated within the Western villages. This is a unique area of individual parishes that complement one another, and the parishes should retain their individual identities and strong sense of community. We welcome the wards to remain, provided they are well represented at Borough Council level.

d. To note update on appeal process of The Sculpture Park.

The appeal was reviewed and noted.

e. To note permitted development for Churt Glamping site.

The application was reviewed and noted.
 

P98/20  Highways

a. To note update on recent and planned changes in preparation for Spring/Summer visitors around Frensham Ponds and surrounds.
The JAG (Joint Action Group) is currently reviewing proposals made last year to try to mitigate the anti-social impacts of the summer visitors particularly parking around Frensham Ponds and surrounds and have circulated a proposal to assist in limiting the illegal parking along the A287 with implementation planned before the Summer. Further works around the area to be discussed at a later meeting.

There have been some new line markings around the entrance to the big pond and installation of a new security gate.
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